
Millersburg Borough Council

Council Chambers

September 28, 2022
Committee of the Whole Minutes

President Dietz called the meeting to order at 8:10PM.

Attendance – Cl’ms Boyer, Campisi, Dietz, Hoffman, Hoch, Hoke and Snyder, Solicitor Kerwin, Mayor Alan Bowman and Secretary Ann Jackson.  
Guests – None
Unfinished Business

Solicitor Kerwin’s Update – Solicitor Kerwin reported that he is in the process of dissolving the Civil Service Commission.  He is also in receipt of Mr. Wise’s release and will be reviewing it.

Council reviewed the final draft of the Police Officer hiring letter as revised by Gabriel Fera and made minor changes.  Cl’m Campisi will give the changes to Ms. Smith-Witmer to complete.  
President Dietz called an executive session at 8:37PM for personnel reasons.  Solicitor Kerwin left the meeting at the end of the executive session.  The meeting was called back into regular session at 9:00PM.

Indeed Updates – Cl’m Campisi reported that she is continuing to work through issues with Indeed and that they have offered a $500 credit.  The police officer posting is currently paused.
Police Officer Updates – Cl’m Campisi reported that interviews are on-going.
Borough Manager Update – Cl’m Campisi reported that Ms. Dyer has withdrawn her acceptance.  The committee has interviewed another candidate and extended an offer which has been accepted.  The individual’s start date is October 10.  Council will formally act on the appointment at the October 12 Council meeting. 
Time Sheets – This matter was tabled.
Public Works Crew Position – This matter was tabled.
Borough Ordinance No. 5-22 – Cl’m Campisi reported that the ordinance has been properly advertised and Council will vote on adoption at the October 12 meeting.
Recycle Local Update – Cl’m Campisi reported that the color of the bin has not been changed.
Consultant Updates – Previously reported on.
Employee Gym Updates – Cl’m Campisi reported that she would like to pursue getting a grant to fund an employee gym.  Council agreed to not pursue and to possibly give a stipend to interested employees for membership at a local gym.  Cl’m Campisi was directed to get quotes from local gyms for a group rate.
NazzTech Services Report on Pine Street – Crew Leader Hoffman is to be getting estimates on the necessary materials for this job.
New Business

Feral Cats Issue – Council reviewed Ms. Smith-Witmer’s report of action taken to date regarding complaints received about Vanessa Snyder.  A letter has gone out to Ms. Snyder and she has responded to it.  She does not intend to comply.  Council direction is requested on how to proceed.  President Dietz directed that Ms. Witmer send the letter that went to Ms. Snyder to all Cl’ms.  The matter was then tabled.

President Dietz called an executive session at 9:45PM.  Secretary Jackson left Council Chambers.  The meeting was called back into regular session at 10:20PM with Secretary Jackson returning to Council Chambers.

2023 Budget Preparation – Council began preparing the 2023 General Fund Budget.
The next meeting will be October 12 at 7:00PM. at 101 West Street. 

Motion by Cl’m Hoffman, seconded by Cl’m Hoke to adjourn the meeting at 10:53PM.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Bowman Jackson

Acting Borough Manager/Borough Secretary


